Troop 159 Volunteering Guidelines
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Volunteerism has long been a key component of our troop’s scouting program.  The benefits to the scouts are numerous and long lasting.  We need to support a healthy volunteer atmosphere in the troop.  These guidelines will enable the troop to manage the numerous requests the troop receives.
1: Steps for Non-Troop Organizations Seeking Troop Help:

All requests for troop volunteer help must be directed to the scoutmaster.  The scoutmaster will set the expectation that if the scouts provide help it will be on an “as interested” basis and that it will take up to six weeks to reply with the level of support the troop can provide.

2: Decision and Approval Steps:

When the scoutmaster receives an outside request for help he has three options:

1. If the request is small, informal, and does not set any expectation for a level of help (like raking leaves at a senior citizen’s home):

Hand the request off to scouts to handle – for those who might be interested, and inform the committee at the next committee meeting.


2. If the request involves any expectation for a level of help:

Present the request to the scouts to determine if an interest exists, and if so, then bring it to the committee.  If the committee approves supporting the request:

· The SM works with SPL on the rollout message for soliciting volunteers.

· The scoutmaster can only respond to the request after the number of committed scouts and families are counted.

Six weeks of lead time is needed in order to determine the level of commitment the scouts can provide.

3. If the request feels outside of the scope of what the troop should be doing, it will be brought straight to the committee.
3: Explanation to Scouts and Families:

· No scout or adult should ever feel they are expected to volunteer.

· If a scout signs up to volunteer in an event, the expectation is that he will indeed show up.   The troop will be basing its replies of commitment on the number of scouts who sign up to help.
· The troop will not participate in volunteer activities involving fundraising for the scouts/troop.

· The troop’s annual fall sports sale is not a volunteer event.  Participating in it is one of the responsibilities of being registered in troop 159.

· Any questions about service hours and volunteer events should be directed to the scoutmaster.
· The scoutmaster will occasionally “motivate” or “sell the benefits” of volunteering to the troop when particular opportunities arise.  
